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2016-17 Year-End Report-July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017 

Dear Members of the Commission 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Commission: 1 ). Take an "after" action that increases appropriations 
for the object levels that are overdrawn budgetarily - salaries and benefits, and services and 
supplies, and 2). Reduce Contingency/Retained Earnings ( account 9600) by $81,100 

DISCUSSION 

The 2016-17 Year-End Report is attached for the Commission's information and review. Before 
the end of the fiscal year, staff identify several areas that were over or under budget: 

1). Expenditures for Salaries and Benefits were over by $2,775, Legal Fees and Clerk to the Board 
Services were over budget by $56,177 mainly attributed to staff time spent on the 2016 CALAF 
CO Annual Conference, processing complex proposals such as the West Santa Ynez and Museum 
of Natural History Annexations, and Formations of the Cuyama Basin Water District, and the Los 
Olivos Community Services District. Also for the first time, the Commission was billed $11,515 
by the County Assessor and County Elections for signature verifications, and 
2). Revenues from processing fees for LAFCO Applications were $28,000 less than 
projected at year-end. This includes an $8,000 refund to the abandoned Santa Rita Hills Bridge 
and Highway District Reorganization. 

Balancing the 2016-17 LAFCO Budget: In order to balance the shortfall in the 2016-17 LAFCO 
budget, staff worked with the County Auditor-Controller's Office to transfer up to $100,000 from 
contingencies to the operating budget. However, at year-end the total authorized transfer of 
$100,000. At year-end overall expenditures exceeded revenues by $81,100. Therefore, in order 
to balance the FY 2016-17 LAFCO budget, it is recommended have the Commission take an 
"after" action that increases appropriations a total of $81,100 for the object levels that are 
overdrawn budgetarily - salaries and benefits, and services and supplies. The source for these 
overdrafts is Contingency/Retained Earnings (account 9600). This action should be completed in 
order to not end FY 2016-17 over budget. 
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In summary, for the 2016-17 budget, it is recommended that the Commission reduce 
contingencies ( account 9600) to offset the shortfall. The amount of contingency reduction for 
2016-17 will be $81,100. The net amount ($100,000 - $81,100 = $18,900) will be added back to 
contingencies bringing the total contingency balance to $28,900, with an additional budgeted 
$20,000 being added at the end of FY 2017-18 which would bring the contingencies total to 
$58,900 at the end of the fiscal year. 

Please contact the LAFCO office if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

��� 
PAUL HOOD 
Executive Officer 
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